8 October 2018,

To Whom It May Concern:
ImageCLEFlifelog2018 Task Official Results

On behalf of the ImageCLEFlifelog2018 task organisers, | am writing this letter to confirm the participation of the
team AlLabGTi to the Lifelog Moment Retrieval subtask (LMRT) at the ImageCLEFlifelog2018.

The CLEF Initiative (Conference and Labs of the Evaluation Forum) is a self-organized body whose main mission is
to promote research, innovation, and development of information access systems. Since 2000 the CLEF has played
a leading role in stimulating investigation and research in a wide range of key areas in the information retrieval
domain, becoming well-known in the international information retrieval (IR) community.

ImageCLEF 2018 is an evaluation campaign that is being organized as part of the CLEF initiative labs in 2018. The
campaign offers several research tasks that welcome participation from around the world. ImageCLEF2018lifeLog
is one of the main tasks of ImageCLEF2018, with the main goal is to make use of lifelogging data and explore the
possibilities that come with it. The task offered two subtasks: Lifelog Moment Retrieval (LMRT) and Activities of
Daily Living Understanding (ADLT).

ImageCLEFlifelog2018 received in total 41 runs: 29 (21 official, 8 additional) for LMRT and 12 (8 official, 4
additional) for ADLT, from 7 teams from Brunei, Taiwan, Vietnam, Greece-Spain, Tunisia, Romania, and a multi-
nation team from Ireland, Italy, Austria, and Norway.

The AlLabGTi team submitted eight runs and achieved the best score F1@10 at 0.545, the highest official score,
for the LMRT subtask. We proudly invited AlLabGTi team to present their study:

Kavallieratou, E., Del Blanco, C.R., Cuevas, C., Garcia, N.: “Retrieving Events in Life Logging”

as an oral presentation at the CLEF 2018 Conference, hosted by the University of Avignon, France, from 10 to 14
September 2018.

Should you require any additional information please do not hesitate to contact me at my email address:
ductien.dangnguyen@uib.no.

Yours Sincerely,
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Assoc. Prof. Duc-Tien Dang-Nguyen, PhD

Department of Information Science and Media Studies,
University of Bergen,

Postpok 7802, 5020 Bergen,

Norway
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